
Dear Parents/Guardians 
 

Welcome back everyone, I hope you all had a terrific time with your children over the 
school holidays. Term Two will be very busy with NAPLAN, Sporting Carnivals, incur-
sions, excursions and reports.  Despite this I assure you there will still be time for 
plenty of teaching and learning. 
This week, students enjoyed a shortened week as we held a Staff Professional De-
velopment Day after the ANZAC Day holiday. While families were enjoying the extra 
sleep in, Tuesday saw our teachers at school to engage in their own learning ï yes, 
teachers are learners too! With support from our School Support Consultant, Helen 
Carrier, teachers began looking at ways to integrate and connect the many compo-
nents of our curriculum to assist students to make connections and to enhance their 
learning. 
St Ceciliaôs is a Catholic primary school and as such we include prayer as a way of 
life. We expect all parents to support the school in this matter even if you donôt pray 
at home.  Prayer is a way of saying thank you or it is often used as a way of having 
quiet time and thinking about what we are grateful for.   
The prayer used in this newsletter represents the three core values St Ceciliaôs holds 
dearestô: FAITH,  FAMILY,  FRIENDSHIP. If we all strive to achieve those things 
mentioned in the prayer we know we are walking in the footsteps of Jesus.  
 

ANZAC Day 
It was wonderful to see a number of our students and families attend the Dawn Ser-
vice for ANZAC Day last weekend.  Our student leaders joined other dignitaries in 
laying a wreath at the memorial before students joined the march from the Memorial 
by the Esplanade Hotel down to Marapikurrinya Park. Thank you to all those that at-
tended this special day. 
 

NAPLAN 
NAPLAN testing will commence in Week Four this term. It is held annually for all stu-
dents in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9. It is designed to give the Federal Government data to 
track student progress through their schooling life. This information is used to help 

School Prayer 
Dear Heavenly Father, thank you for keeping us safe over the holiday break.  

Bless our school families as we continue our learning journey this term.  
Give all students the will to do their best, to be kind to others, to have enthu-
siasm for things that are good. Guide them to grow their gifts and use them 

for you in service to others.  
Bless our staff that they may meet the needs of all our students and have the 

wisdom for the right word at the right time as they guide student learning.  
Bless our parents that they continue to give good guidance and support to 

their children.  
Thank you for the gift of Your Son who walks with us each day and is part of 

our life now not just in the world to come. 
Amen 

 

Monday 03 May 
8.35am Assembly 

 

Thursday 06  May 
P&F Mothers Day Stall 

 

11 - 13 May 
Y3 & Y5 NAPLAN Testing 

 

Thursday 13 May 
8.35am Mother Day  
Assembly Y2 Lead  

 

Friday 14 May 
Fotoworks  

School Photo Day 
 

Walk to School Day 
 

Monday 17 May 
8.35am Assembly 

 

Tuesday 18 May 
Author visits PP-Y6 

 

Wednesday 19 May 
Spare Parts Puppet  
Theatre 10.00am PP-Y2 

 

Thursday 20 May 
Second Family Meeting  
for First Holy Communion 
6.30pm St John the Bap-
tist Parish Centre  

 
 
 

Facebook link: 
http://fb.me/stceciliascps  

St Ceciliaôs Catholic Primary School 
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develop education strategies to enhance the curriculum designed by the Australian Government. It is not designed 
to classify students or put them in any ranking for further studies.  Our class teachers are trying not make a óbig 
dealô out of the testing and are encouraging our students to treat it as any normal test they might take. Our children 
will reflect our attitude towards the testing and this could cause anxiety and stress.  The best way to help your chil-
dren is to be positive about the tests, and to ensure they have a good sleep and eat a healthy breakfast on their 
testing days. 
No Catholic School should be using NAPLAN results as a basis of enrolment. Schools will use NAPLAN data, 
along with their own testing, to stream students into their ability levels. 
 

P&F and School Advisory Council  
Our P&F and School Advisory Council are seeking members, both executive and general committee members, to 
be able to continue to provide great opportunities for our school; opportunities that directly benefit the students.  If 
you are interested in becoming a member of either committee, please contact me to arrange a meeting or come 
along to the next meeting. 
 

Congratulations 
We love to acknowledge the achievements of members of our school community and this morning at Assembly I 
acknowledged the achievements of one of our senior students, Kohbi Barrow.  
Kohbi was nominated for a Youth Leader Award during the recent Youth Involvement Council Youth Week and 
was announced the winner for the 11-17 year old division. He has also been nominated in the Channel 7 Young 
Achiever Awards, being one of the four finalists for the Regional Service Award. The winner of this award will be 
announced in Perth on Saturday 29 May. 
 

Kohbi was nominated for both of these Awards due to his efforts to create positive and inclusive environments not 
only at school, but also in the wider community. Kohbi, with the support of his family, raises funds and organises 
donations for a number of local charity organisations, supports with the school participation in the Containers for 
Change initiative, has written and delivered speeches at RUOK presentations for both Rio Tinto and FMG and is 
implementing Dollyôs Walk on óNational Walk to School Dayô and óDo It For Dolly Dayô on Friday 14 May to spread 
the message of kindness throughout our community. 
 

National Walk to School Day -  Do It For Dolly Day 
This year, our National Walk to School Day will take on a new focus. Not only will be walking to promote our 
health, we will also be walking as a community to spread kindness and to unite together against bullying. This 
year, the walk has been organised by Kohbi Barrow, our School Captain. The walk will begin at the Port Hedland 
Water Tower at Koombana Lookout at 7:40am and will follow the waterfront path along Sutherland Street to the 
school.  
Dollyôs favourite colour was blue and participants of the walk are invited to wear blue, and sport shoes, for the walk 
but as it is photo day, you will need to remember your school uniform and correct shoes for your photo.  
 

Motherôs Day 
Wishing all our mums, grandmothers and aunts a wonderful Motherôs Day next Sunday 9 May. I also want to ex-
tend an extra special wish to those of us that are mother figures; those that may not biologically be a mother but 
have selflessly taken on the role of mother to help make the life of a child a better one. 
While every day should be Motherôs (or Fatherôs Day), I hope you enjoy this extra special day that is just for you 
and being your special day, I hope that you are gifted with control of the remote for at least part of the day! 
 

Mrs Mandy Sheen 
Principal 

St Ceciliaôs - Port Hedland                   St John the Baptist - South Hedland  
Priest in charge: Fr. Edward Khaemba  Priest in charge: Fr January Mkude 
35 Sutherland Street Port Hedland   15 Lovell Way South Hedland  
9173 1687      9172 1254 
stceciliaporthedland@bigpond.com   stjohns@westnet.com.au  
    

Mass Times     Mass Times 
Tuesday-Friday 8.00am    Monday -Thursday 6.00pm, Friday 8.00am 
Saturday Vigil 5.30pm         Saturday Vigil 7.00 m 
Sunday Morning Mass 8:00am         Sunday Morning Mass 9:30am  
  

Seafarers Centre     Vinnies Store 
Sunday 3.15pm     5 Lovell Way South Hedland 9172 2909  
 

Vinnies South Hedland  
Are looking for parents that would be interested in volunteering in our lovely shop. 
Our volunteers help sort and prepare donations from the community for the shop and for emergency relief in the 
local area as well assist customers in the shop. 
The shop hours are Tuesday to Saturday 9am to 2pm, so perfect for school pickups/drop offs! 
Please contact Deb on 91722909 or come in for a visit and see what we do. 

First Holy Communion 
Preparation for Holy Communion is well underway and on Thursday 22 April our candidates and their families par-
ticipated in a meeting in the hall. It was wonderful to see so many families involved in the sacrament preparation.  
A big thank you to Mrs Sheen for facilitating the session with valuable and engaging activities. Our next meeting 
will be held  at 6.30pm on Thursday 20

 
May at St John the Baptist in South Hedland.  

 

PARISH MASS TIMES & NEWS 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 



Upcoming Masses 
We have two special Masses coming up in Week Six. The first is our Year Five & Six family mass on the Sunday 23 
May which will coincide with Pentecost Sunday. The second is The Year One Mass on Monday 24 May at 8:45am 
celebrating Our Lady Help of Christians. We look forward to seeing you there.   
 

Caritas Project Compassion 
Our fundraising for Caritas Australiaôs Project Compassion has ended. Thank you to our generous families for your 
donations so far. If you have a Project Compassion box at home, please return them to school by Friday 7 May.  
 

Mrs Casey Baukanowicz 
Religious Education Co-Ordinator 

Fotoworks School Photo Day 
Please note that our School Photo Day is Friday 14 May. All students are asked to wear their day uniform for pho-
tos. If Friday is your scheduled sport day, please bring your sport uniform to change into after your photo is taken. 
For Kindy students that are enrolled part-time, please come to school at 8:30am for your class photo to be taken ï 
parents must remain at school with their children. Individual and sibling photos will be taken straight after the class 
photo and students can then be taken home. 
 

Uniforms 
With winter just around the corner, now is a good time to begin thinking about winter uniforms. 
We have a number of winter jackets in stock in the uniform shop and while it is still relatively warm, we donôt want 
students getting caught out by a cold day and not having a jacket to wear to school. 
In addition to the jacket, other winter uniform requirements: Boys may wear black trousers with their shirt (dress 
uniform) and girls may wear green tights only (not black leggings) under their dress. Black tracksuit pants can be 
worn with the sport uniform. Green tights are available from the uniform shop but plain black tracksuit pants and 
trousers will have to be purchased from retail stores. Please note, black trousers does not include black jeans or 
tracksuit pants; black tracksuit pants are only permitted to be worn with the sport uniform.  
Please place your orders for winter uniforms through Flexischools website. Orders placed by Wednesday afternoon 
will be sent home with your child on Thursday. 

 

Well done to the following students who received merit awards 
111.,,.l.k 

Thursday 29 April 2021 
 

PP: Levi Hill Liam Sampson 
Y1: Garrick Blasson Ruby Hemmings 
Y4: Ella-May Binsaad Abigail Bridgeman 
      Sidney Sposito Paul Solo  
Y5: Tasharni Coppin Tiahana Derrell Luka Zelencic 
Y6: Noah Eyre Todd Norris 
      Kaelan Rick Kirra Trowbridge 
 
 

Happy Birthday to the following students: 
 
 

 

GENERAL CAMPUS NEWS 

ENROLMENTS 

St Ceciliaôs is a single stream co-educational Catholic primary school catering for children from Kindergarten to Year 
Six. The school caters for educating the whole child and we use a positive behaviour management plan to enhance 
student potential and achievement. The school enjoys a close relationship with the Parish and strong support from 
the parent community. 
 

We currently have vacancies in most year levels, and are taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2022 
for children born between 1 July 2017 to 30 June 2018. 
 

Application forms can be downloaded from our website www.stcecilia.wa.edu.au or email admin@stcecilia.wa.edu.au 
or Phone: 08 9174 7000 

BIRTHDAYS 

MERIT AWARDS 

Whitney Chikwaka 20 April 
 
YEAR 3  

Ella-May Bin Saad 20 April 
 
YEAR 4  

Aimee Puertollano 20 April 
 
YEAR 6  

Parv Chaudhari 21 April 
 
PRE-PRIMARY  

Benjamin Rizk 26 April 
 
PRE-PRIMARY  

Ruby Hemmings 27 April  YEAR 1  

Indie Hulse 28 April 
 
YEAR 2  


